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About the development of the BP-logo 
 

The main issue in many EU-projects is to express ourselves 

with specific logo of the project. This should of course 

represent the main idea of the project, but also include 

somehow all member states’ personalities.  

From the very first beginning it was very clear to all 

members, that BP should have an own logo, and it has to 

be developed by our students. The catch was taken by 

our FI and NL partners, and the development work was 

done during the first 3 months of the project, at the same 

time while our web page was under construction.  

After several drafts and modifications BP-steering board 

made a decision in PM2 in Carlow. The main criterion for 

selection of our existing BP-logo was that it represents 

superbly all three countries (NL, IE and FI) by the colors of 

the letters. In addition, the greetings in three language 

reflects the situation when our students get blended 

during our mobilities.  

 

The current logo is produced in Sataedu Nakkila unit, 

where our Graphic Designers and Audio-Visual students 

are studying their EQF4 level VET. Here are two first models 

of the final version and in the page 2 the other work 

models during the process. 
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Visit us at: 

http://blendedprogramme.net/ 

Contact: 

mleest@landstede.nl 
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The final meeting took place in Finland at Sataedu Ulvila unit on 10th of May 2016. 

 

The core group of the Blended Programme-project from the left: 

The project coordinator Mrs Margriet Leest, Mr Sjoerd Ganzinga, Mrs Leena-Kaisa 

Hyllinen, Mrs Yvonne Van Der Heijden, Mrs Claudia Ijzerman, Mr Marko Kemppinen 

and on the right Mr Daniel Barron. 
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